
Consultation on Replacement of the Education (Inter-authority 
Recoupment) Regulations 1994 with the Inter-authority Recoupment 
(England) Regulations 2013 

 

Consultation Question 

Question: Do you have any comments on the drafting of the 
regulations? 

 

Yes [ X]                                                                              

 

Comments 

CIPFA is concerned that these regulations (including the 1994 regulations) 
may not adequately reflect the academy programme in that they only 
discuss agreements with and payments to local authorities.  

Most recoupment for education provided in England after 1 April 2013 will 
actually be administered by schools – and where the school is an academy 
then any agreement with and payment to the academy is not in law an 
agreement with or a payment to the local authority. The new regulations 
should reflect this difference.  

If regulation 2 of the draft 2013 regulations (amending the 1994 regulations) 
referred only to education provided after 31 March 2013 then the transitional 
provisions in regulations 6 and 9 would not be required, which would 
simplify the 2013 regulations. 

* 
CIPFA, the Chartered Institute of Public Finance and Accountancy, is the 
professional body for people in public finance. Our 14,000 members work 
throughout the public services, in national audit agencies, in major 
accountancy firms, and in other bodies where public money needs to be 
effectively and efficiently managed.  
 
As the world’s only professional accountancy body to specialise in public 
services, CIPFA’s portfolio of qualifications are the foundation for a career in 
public finance. They include the benchmark professional qualification for 
public sector accountants as well as a postgraduate diploma for people 
already working in leadership positions. They are taught by our in-house 
CIPFA Education and Training Centre as well as other places of learning 
around the world.  
 
We also champion high performance in public services, translating our 



experience and insight into clear advice and practical services. They include 
information and guidance, courses and conferences, property and asset 
management solutions, consultancy and interim people for a range of public 
sector clients. 
 
Globally, CIPFA shows the way in public finance by standing up for sound 
public financial management and good governance. We work with donors, 
partner governments, accountancy bodies and the public sector around the 
world to advance public finance and support better public services. 

 
What category are you? 
 
Local Authority                               [ ] 
National Representative Groups    [ ] 
Faith Organisations                        [ ] 
Other                                              [X ] See above * 
 
 
 
How to Respond 

Please place an X in the ‘Yes’ and ‘What category are you’ boxes above and 
provide any additional details in the Comments box.  

Then email the response to Adrian.THOMPSON@education.gsi.gov.uk ,or 
send a hard copy to: 

Adrian Thompson 
Department for Education 
Mowden Hall 
Staindrop Road 
Funding Policy Unit 
2F Area A 
Darlington 
01325 735609 
 

mailto:Adrian.THOMPSON@education.gsi.gov.uk

